
Authorship Policy 

Every manuscript and/or abstract that is sent out under the auspices of PrimaryPlus 

must have a GME faculty member in good standing as a co-author.  This faculty need not 

be the corresponding or first author, however, the faculty author should have the 

credentials and be in a position to take responsibility for the scientific, procedural (e.g., 

IRB) methodological, etc. soundness of the submission. 

It is the responsibility and duty of the program director to make this requirement known 

to residents/fellow and GME faculty alike. 

This policy should be reviewed and documented at regular intervals along with other 

GME and program policies.  The program director should monitor compliance with this 

policy during portfolio review at semi-annual evaluations.  Any resident/fellow who fails 

to follow this policy shall be subject to the full range of disciplinary options available to 

the program director from verbal warning, letter of focused improvement, probation 

and termination for severe or repeated violations. 

 


